St. Simons Island Rotary Board Meeting June 5, 2001

Present: Mattingly, Taylor, Swast, Worthy, French, Kurschner, Sullivan, McDougal, Dodd, Berry, Winne, Parkins, Kauffman, Haley, & Donoho

Red Badge Attendees: Dr. Willard Snyder, John Johnson, Jim Bruce

Parkins opened with a great thanks for all the hard work put towards Taps At Twilight
Also a reminder that it is not to late to make plans for International Convention in San Antonio
Jack Kurschner was congratulated on a job well done in organizing the Kings Bay trip
There could be a possible joint meeting on Nov.5th or 12th at the Jekyll Island Convention Center

Pat Donoho outlined the procedure for installation of new officers

Marie Dodd proposed that Al McGinnis is eligible for honorary membership 1st R. Johnson 2nd Sullivan Also Carling Dinkler was approved for honorary Membership as well

Dick Wilkins memorial service on June 16th at 11:00

Mattingly -Gave a detailed report on membership and was excited to say attendance is up 6% over the last two months

Jay Simms requested a temporary leave of absence, motion was denied

Charles Spalding requested transfer to Brunswick club, he needs to get in good standing with our club first

Motion to accept Tom Martin's resignation 1st Mattingly 2nd McDougal

Winne- Passed out survey from Glynn Co. Board of Education, requested that members fill out survey

French-Reported that new Swedish GRSP student should arrive in Mid-August

Sullivan- Asked board members if having the new hospital administrator for a program would be a good idea? Board members thought it should make an interesting program

Mooney- Not present, but spoke with Parkins and stated that brick sales have been slow. The board discussed ideas to raise interest in the sale of bricks.

Rem - Reviewed financial statement